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I call on the members of the Immigrant Affairs Committee and the
entire City Council to join with their colleagues on the County
Board of Supervisors, along with local officials throughout the
country, to provide permanent, universal support for immigrants in
our communities who deserve legal counsel and due process -- no
matter their background -- as they work their way through the
complexities of the immigration system. Immigrants facing
deportation can only get a fair trial with the support of a qualified
attorney -- and you have the power to get them so much closer to
receiving one. Please don't let fear and prejudice limit the reach of
this vital program. Help families stay together and folks start new
lives. Thank you.



